### **AGENDA FOR**



### **BURY WEST TOWNSHIP FORUM**

Contact::	Andrea Tomlinson
Direct Line:	0161 2535133
E-mail:	a.j.tomlinson@bury.gov.uk
Web Site:	www.bury.gov.uk

#### To: All Members of Bury West Township Forum

**Councillors** : S Nuttall, Susan Southworth, R Walker, S Kerrison, M Hankey and J Harris (Chair).

**Co – opted Members**: Mr T Eastland – Tottington & Bury West Rotary Club Mr P Jones – Brandlesholme Residents' Association Rev K Selby – Bolton Road Methodist Church

Dear Member/Colleague

#### **Bury West Township Forum**

You are invited to attend a meeting of the Bury West Township Forum which will be held as follows:-

Date:	Tuesday, 17 January 2017						
Place:	The Elton Centre, Alston Street, Bury						
Time:	7.00 pm						
Briefing Facilities:	If Opposition Members and Co-opted Members require briefing on any particular item on the Agenda, the appropriate Director/Senior Officer originating the related report should be contacted.						
Notes:	<ul> <li>Representatives from G M Police will be in attendance from 6pm to discuss issues and concerns (Subject to availability).</li> <li>Officers from Bury Council will be in attendance from 6pm to provide information in relation to The Greater Manchester Spatial Framework.</li> </ul>						

#### AGENDA

#### **1** APOLOGIES

#### 2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of the Bury West Township Forum are asked to consider whether they have an interest in any of the matters on the agenda and, if so, to formally declare that interest.

#### **3 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING** (*Pages 1 - 8*)

#### 4 MATTERS ARISING

#### 5 BUDGET BRIEFING 2017 - 2020

A presentation will be given at the meeting.

#### **6** OPEN FORUM/PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Those present are invited to ask questions or raise issues of concern relating to the provision of local services.

#### 7 PERSONA STAKEHOLDERS GROUP

A presentation will be given at the meeting.

#### 8 DAISYFIELD CLEAN UP EVENT

#### **9 HIGHWAYS SUB GROUP** (Pages 9 - 12)

The minutes of the meeting of the Highways Sub Group held on 27 October 2016 are attached.

#### **10** ADVISORY GROUP UPDATE

#### **11 TOWNSHIP PLAN \*\*FOR INFORMATION\*\*** (Pages 13 - 14)

The updated Neighbourhood Plan is attached for information

# **12 TOWNSHIP FORUM FUNDING REPORT \*\*FOR INFORMATION\*\*** (*Pages 15 - 22*)

The funding report is attached

#### **13 URGENT BUSINESS**

#### **14 NEXT MEETING**

The next meeting of the Bury West Township Forum will be held on Thursday 23 March from 7pm at the Elton Centre.

This page is intentionally left blank

# Agenda Item 3

Minutes of:	BURY WEST TOWNSHIP FORUM
Date of Meeting:	19 September 2016
Present:	Councillor J Harris (in the Chair) Councillors M Hankey, Kerrison, S Nuttall, Susan Southworth and R Walker
Also in attendance:	Mr Trevor Eastland – Brandlesholme Residents Association Reverend Kathy Selby – Bolton Road Methodist Church
Public Attendance	25 members of the public were present at the meeting.

**Apologies for Absence:** Mr P Jones – Brandlesholme Residents Association

#### BWTF.272 WELCOME

Councillor Harris welcolmed everyone present to the meeting.

#### **BWTF.273 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST**

There were no declarations of interest made in relation to any item on the agenda.

#### **BWTF.274 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING**

It was agreed that the Minutes of the last meeting of the Township Forum held on 7 July 2016 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

#### **BWTF.275 MATTERS ARISING**

Councillor Harris reported that the Highways Sub Group would be meeting in October.

#### **BWTF.276 POLICE UPDATE**

Sergeant Aston attended the meeting to update those present on police issues across Bury West since the last meeting of the Forum in July.

It was reported that in Church Ward there had been 14 Traffic accidents reported, 26 reports of youths causing nuisance, no reports of theft of a motor vehicle but there had been 11 thefts from motor vehicles. There had been 5 reports of garage and shed break ins and 15 reports of burglar dwellings.

Sergeant Aston explained that there had been coordinated working and the use of ANPR which had led to 2 of the burglary teams being arrested.

In Elton Ward there had been 7 reported traffic accidents,1 theft of a motor vehicle, 12 thefts from motor vehicles, 10 garage and shed break ins and 20 burglar dwellings.

#### Bury West Township Forum, 19 September 2016

It was explained that empty properties had been targeted and when residents were on holiday. It was also reported that the majority of incidents had occurred very early in the morning.

Sergeant Aston reported that there had 2 incidents of sexual assault on 'The Lines' public footpath. The person responsible for these had been apprehended.

• Hilary Marshall from Brandlesholme Residents Association asked what work was being undertaken by the police to keep Homewatch groups informed of incidents of crime in their areas.

Sergeant Aston explained that he didn't deal with Homewatch groups himself but he would ask that the local Homewatch coordinator contacted Mrs Marshall to discuss this.

#### It was agreed:

That Sergeant Aston be thanked for his update.

#### BWTF.277 FUTURE URGENT CARE PROVISION

Dr Victoria Moyle and Margaret O'Dwyer from Bury CCG attended the meeting to report on the consultation that was currently being undertaken in relation to how urgent care was provided across the borough.

Urgent Care Services were described as those that are designed to assist patients with an illness or injury that does not appear to be an emergency, but is considered too urgent to wait for routine care

It was explained that there were a number of different options open to Bury residents from A & E to Out of Hours GP services and walk in Centres.

It was felt that there was currently a lot of duplication in services across the Bury area and patients were unsure of where to go to receive treatment. The Urgent Care System today has evolved over a number of years. Many patients attending A&E who are considered to have a primary care level of need. (National and Local issue)

Walk-In Centre attendances are recurrently reducing. There are System pressures nationally and locally

A number of meetings had been held with stakeholders and other groups to review what the current offer was and to discuss how this could be updated to provide a better service to residents.

The vision was explained :

To realise an Integrated Urgent Care System with better connecting health and social care services which delivers the following principles:

- Delivers the best possible outcomes for the patients of Bury.
- Promotes self- care for patients where appropriate.
- Builds on NHS 111 as a single point of access.

- Reduce duplication and confusion for patients.
- Develops the concept of the clinical hub for Bury as described in recent guidance.

Patients would always be advised to telephone the NHS111 number in all instances except where an A & E visit was required. The 111 number gives access to appropriate advice and referral if necessary to one to one treatment.

The CCG would be looking to provide new services which would further extend the offer available to patients. These included:-

Vulnerable Patient Service A & E Front End Model Wound Care Service Ambulatory Care

It was explained that Bury already provided GP extended working hours and additional GP appointments. Children aged 0 -12 were offered urgent appointments on the same day and there was an enhanced level of support elderly and frail patients.

Statistics had been reviewed from the patients attending the two walk in centres in Bury and it was reported that 41% had received self care advive, 29% were non Bury residents, 17% had received wound care and 4% had been directed to A & E. It was also explained that where walk in centre provision had been removed up to 25% of attendees had not presented elsewhere..

The consultation was running for 8 weeks and those present were asked to take part in the consultation which could be accessed online, via telephone or through the post.

Questions and comments were invited and the following points were raised:-

• A local resident referred to the fact that children under 12 who required same day appointments and it was a clinical need were given an appointment asked whether GP surgeries were informing patients of this.

It was explained that publicity was required to highlight a lot of the new initiatives that had been and were planned to be put in place.

• Councillor Walker asked what the locations were of the 6 new wound centres.

The locations were reported as being Prestwich Medical Centre, Moorgate Medical Centre, Tottington Medical Centre, Townside, Whitefield Medical Centre and Radcliffe Medical Centre.

Councillor Walker asked whether the 67,000 reported users of the walk in centres was split equally between the two.

There had been 33,000 at Prestwich and 34 at the Moorgate site.

Bury West Township Forum, 19 September 2016

- Councillor Southworth explained that she was part of the Labour Group in Bury who were opposing the proposed closures of the Walk in Centres. She had had conversations with a number of different health workers including a paramedic who had shown her photos of ambulances queuing at A & E, a nurse who had talked about waiting times in A & E for patients to be seen.
- Councillor Southworth had also spoken with people who had used the Walk in Centres and had felt that they felt the service saved one persons finger and the other one their life.
- There were also issues with people being informed that services were available at certain locations over bank holidays but when these locations were telephoned there was no answer.

Dr Moyle explained that there would be a primary care presence at A & E which would redirect non A & E patients to the most appropriate treatment. This would take pressure off A & E services.

- A member of the public explained that they were not aware of the NHS111 number as the information was not being shared.
- Councillor Hankey asked if a patient telephoned 111 at 1am, what response time should they expect.

It was explained that the 111 service response was aiming for a less that 60 second answer time and a staff rotation of 15 minutes. The call staff could offer advice themselves or refer a caller to a more specific clinician depending on the issue.

• A representative from Dementia services explained that carers may not be aware of what to do in certain situations and may be reluctant to telephone the 111 service. He asked what could be done in these situations.

There was a need t ensure that clinicians were as supportive as possible to all of their patients and that all acre options were explained and included within individual care plans.

- The dementia representative asked that the consultation includes a focus group from dementia patients and their carers.
- Councillor Southworth asked what the proposed timescale was for the new services to be up and running.

It was explained that the online survey was available until 31 October and comments could also be submitted in the post or over the phone. No decision had yet been made on the Walk in Centres but a timescale for the other services was March 2017.

#### It was agreed:

That Dr Moyle and Margaret O'Dwyer be thanked for their attendance.

#### **BWTF.278 THE BURY DIRECTORY - UPDATE**

Charli Headley from the Social Development Team at Bury Council attended the meeting to update those present on the Bury Directory. It was explained that the Directory was an online one stop information point that brings together a wide range of resources and holds many directories in one place.

Contents of the site could be shared on social media and was completely optimised for smart phones and tablets. There were drop down sections and a scrolling banner with information. There were apps to services such as living aid equipment, self care and dementia friendly businesses.

To be included on the directory, pages must answer 'yes' to one of the following questions:-

- Is it a legal requirement?
- Is it a specialist service or provision?
- Does it support the local health and wellbeing, self care or prevention agendas?
- Does it support Bury Council's Corporate Debt Strategy?

It was explained that statistics were showing that hits to the directory were increasing with a projected forecast of 111,160 hits in 2016/2017.

It was explained that the next steps were going to be dedicated to support neighbourhoods and would include NHS Choices, consultation groups and You Tube 'how to' videos.

Community groups were welcome to join the directory and events being carried out locally could be promoted.

Charli stated that if anybody wanted to be included on the site, they could do this by contacting her or her colleagues within the Social Development Team.

#### It was agreed:

That Charli be thanked for her presentation

#### **BWTF.279 FIRST BUSES**

Dave Brotheridge, Dwayne Wells and Katrina Bradbury from First Bus Bury Depot attended the meeting to update those attending on issues relating to bus services provided by First Bus in Bury.

It was reported that the 98 service was currently running to the best punctuality recorded for some time at 94.1%. This would continue to be monitored now that the schools were back.

The 471 service which ran along the A58 corridor had had issues with pinch-points congestion along the route and recent motorway closures had an impact on congestion.

#### Bury West Township Forum, 19 September 2016

It was explained that a lot of joint working had been carried out with Council Highways departments in relation to planned works.

Those present were given the opportunity to make comments and ask questions and the following points were raised:-

• A local bus user explained that sometimes there was a big queue for the 471 at Bury Interchange and if 2 buses came in very close together one would often start their route without letting passengers on board. He asked whether this was a policy of First Buses.

It was explained that sometimes a driver would make the decision to set off straight away to clear the passengers waiting on route whilst the other bus picked up the waiting passengers at the interchange.

• A local resident asked whether bus punctuality was monitored as he had been in a situation where a 472 hadn't turned up and since the service had changed to every 15 minutes, one missing bus caused problems for a lot of passengers.

It was explained that there had been a few issues recently with this particular service as the buses had to be re-routed due to the closure of Bridge Street in Ramsbottom. There was an AVL system on every vehicle which mapped the vehicles using GPS.

It was also explained that First Buses were commercial operators so were unable to run services where buses were empty.

If a bus didn't turn up this could be reported to the customer care line and would be reviewed.

• A member of the public asked if the current fleet was in the process of being updated as some of the vehicles were quite old.

It was reported that national investment in the fleet was carried out annually and this was cascaded down locally and priority was given to those in most need of replacement. 20 of the older buses used in Bury had recently been decommissioned with a further 11 left to be considered.

• Councillor Walker reported that on some of the 98 services there were queues of people waiting to get on the bus and then some passengers would have to stand once they had got on. He had made some suggestions in relation to the route of the 98 and asked if these had been considered.

It was explained that all suggestions would be considered and they could be sent to Dave or Dwayne at First Buses.

• Councillor Walker also explained that he had recently been to London and had used public transport whilst there. All of the bus stops had live information displays relating to the bus services. He asked whether this sort of technology would be installed in Greater Manchester.

Dave explained that the investment would have to come from GMPTE.

• A resident from the Hunstanton Drive area explained that the 477 service had been reduced from 3 per hour to just 5 times a day. She asked if it would be possible for First Buses to reroute one of the 472 to travel down Hunstanton Drive and along Woodhill Road once an hour.

#### It was agreed:

That Dave, Dwayne and Katie be thanked for their attendance.

#### **BWTF.280 ADVISORY GROUP UPDATE**

Reverend Kath Selby from Bolton Road Methodist Church reported that Bolton Methodist Church had carried out a door to door in Church Ward in partnership with the Children's Centre. During the visits they had asked how the area could be improved and had received a number of comments and suggestions.

Issues raised had included ASB in the area, issues with the lighting at Connaught Street and a request for the small playground to be reinstated in Powell Street.

Councillor Southworth explained that she was a member of the Board of Six Town Housing and she would report the request at the next meeting.

The visits had also been used to promote a Community Fun Day at the Church. The event had been extremely successful and very well attended.

Mr Trevor Eastland thanked the Forum for the contribution that had been received by Brandlesholme Resident's Association to support the scarecrow festival that had recently taken place.

#### **BWTF.281 OPEN FORUM/PUBLIC QUESTION TIME**

• A member of the public referred to the ongoing issue of vehicles parking dangerously at the junction of Elton Brook Close and Newbold Street. It was explained that this occurs every time there is football at Whitehead Park and also some of the local church congregation park there.

Residents were concerned that there would be an accident in the area due to this issue.

#### **BWTF.282 FUNDING REPORT - UPDATE**

The Funding report was submitted for information

#### **BWTF.283 DATE OF NEXT MEETING**

It was reported that the next meeting of the Township Forum would be held on 17 January 2017 at the Elton Centre.

# Document Pack Page 8 Bury West Township Forum, 19 September 2016

#### COUNCILLOR J HARRIS Chair

(Note: The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 9.30 pm)

Agenda Item 9

Minutes of:	BURY WEST TOWNSHIP FORUM – HIGHWAYS SUB GROUP					
Date of Meeting:	27 October 2016					
Venue:	Lancashire Fusiliers Room, Bury Town Hall					
Present Councillors:	Councillor J Harris (In the Chair); Susan Southworth					
Advisory Group Re	epresentatives:					
	Trevor Eastland – Brandlesholme residents Association					
Officers:	Ken Asquith – Principal Engineer - Road Safety Andrea Tomlinson – Democratic Services					
Apologies:	Christine Maksymowski – Township Co-ordinator					

#### BWTF-HSG.1 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest made at the meeting.

#### BWTF-HSG.2 MINUTES

#### It was agreed:

That the Minutes of the meeting held on the 22 February 2016 be approved as a correct record.

# BWTF-HSG.3 20MPH SPEED LIMITS ON STREETS WITHIN RESIDENTIAL AREAS

Ken Asquith, Principal Engineer (Road Safety) explained that during summer 2016 the Chief Executive had put a freeze on the 20mph street safe schemes. This may have affected some of the planned schemes in Bury West.

It was reported that initial indications were that the schemes that had been ordered through the depot prior to the freeze would be allowed to progress. The schemes in this category in Bury Wets included:-

- Hunstanton Drive area 20mph Zone featuring physical traffic calming measures
- Goodlad Street 20mph speed limit scheme
- Kingsley Street 20mph speed limit scheme

Ken also reported that the there was one planned 20mph Zone that had not been ordered prior to the freeze being implemented this was the Brandlesholme West 20mph zone scheme in the Birks Drive area of Bury. There had been 90% support for the scheme to progress following informal consultation with residents so it was

hoped that the scheme would be sanctioned to move forward. It was also explained that the number of physical calming measures proposed were relatively modest so the scheme would not be particularly expensive to implement.

Informal consultation had been carried out on the Seddons Farm estate regarding the introduction of a substantial area wide 20mph Zone scheme featuring traffic calming measures. 60% of residents who had provided a response were not in favour of physical measures being introduced. It was also explained that some residents had suggested a 20mph speed limit scheme only. Ken explained that as a lot of the roads in the Seddons Farm area have average speeds higher than 24mph the introduction of a scheme would not be supported by the Police. Ken stated that alternative measures could possibly be evaluated such as vehicle activated signs located at strategic sites in the area.

The outstanding low cost 20mph speed limit only schemes which have been designed and are awaiting approval to proceed were reported as:-

- Brandlesholme West
- Darlington Close and Lomond Drive areas
- Haslam Hey Close
- Wadebridge Drive
- Windsor Drive
- Woodstock Drive
- Springwood Drive
- Costswold Crescent

#### It was agreed:

The Principal Engineer be thanked for the update.

#### BWTF-HSG.4 HIGHWAYS ISSUES WITHIN BURY WEST

Ken reported that the speed limit changes were now complete on Bolton Road.

Councillor Harris stated that a request had been made for the bus lane on Bolton Road to be suspended. The bus lane at the bottom of the road where the Lidl and Wyndsors were located was completely illogical and needed reviewing.

It was suggested that Tina Glover, the Group Leader of the Transportation Section be contacted with a view to meeting with Councillor Harris at the site.

Councillor Harris referred to the new housing estate that was being built at Spen Moor off Bolton Road and referred to the fact that there were no planned traffic lights at the entrance to the development. Councillor Harris stated that the entrance to the estate was a quite a busy junction and asked whether traffic lights should be installed and if so would the developer be asked to contribute? Councillor Southworth explained that the roundabout on Woodhill Road leading to Burrs was a very small roundabout which had a lot of traffic using it including lorries and caravans. The roundabout was in a bad state of repair and was in need of resurfacing as it was crumbling.

Ken stated that he would provide feedback to Members on these issues.

#### BWTF-HSG.5 DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

#### It was agreed:

That the next meeting of the Highways Group would meet before 23 March 2016.

#### COUNCILLOR J Harris Chair

(Note: The meeting started at 4.00pm and ended at 5pm)

This page is intentionally left blank

# BURY WEST NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 2016/17 PRIORITIES

### WHAT IS GOOD ABOUT BURY WEST?

	e are tolerant, good standard of Education,	roups, good Parks, Very clean compared to other places, Low Crime, People are very frien , good Health Care.	
ANK	WHAT ARE YOUR CONCERNS?	WHAT CAN YOU DO TO HELP?	TIMESCALE
	Litter Daisyfield Cycle Way Buller Street	Self help group via Township forum	
	Back of Powell Street	Residents Association do a quarterly litter pick	
	Public Transport Links	Invite First Buses to the Township Forum Meeting	
	Highways – Potholes		
	Weeds	Neighbourhood Day Devolved local funding	
	Lack of involvement in the Township Forum meeting	Other groups to inform their members Councillors to tell people about the forum when they hold their surgeries and attend meetings	
	Static Township Forum Venue	Back to rotating	
	Possible closure of Libraries	Take part in the library consultation	
	Concentrate on one issue		
	GM Commission Building on Green Belt		

Agenda Item 11

This page is intentionally left blank

#### **Bury Council Township Forum Report**



The Council has allocated £8,000 to each Township Forum to be allocated through a sub group of the Township forum four times a year in June/July, September, January and March. A maximum of £500 individual grant is available for formally constituted organisations from a Township.

Additionally, a borough-wide allocation of £8,000 is available for "cross-township" applications for activity that takes place across more than one Township. These applications are determined by the Council's Small Grants Panel.

Organisations applying for funding should be running projects which address at least one of the following priorities or one of those detailed in the Township plans:

- Improved employment opportunities
- Improved Community and Safety
- Improved Health and Well being
- Learning Opportunities for local residents
- Community Cohesion, Community Pride and belonging
- Environmental improvements

This report details the applications received for the first two rounds of funding for financial year  $1^{st}$  April 2016 –  $31^{st}$  March 2017.

The next round of meetings will be taking place in January and March 2017.

Bury East						
Group	Details	Amount requested	Amount allocated	Date approved		
Thursday Group (parents group)	Hire of room/contribution to trip	£ 500.00	£ 400.00	30/06/16		
The Women's Aid Group	Contribution to Crèche fees	£ 500.00	£ 400.00	30/06/16		
B'easties Youth Club	Provide hot meals for socially isolated	£ 500.00	£ 400.00	30/06/16		
Openshaw Veterans Bowling Club	Maintenance & Veterans Bowling Club	£ 500.00	£ 400.00	30/06/16		
New Springs Community Project	Community Awards joint initiative	£ 500.00	£ 400.00	30/06/16		
Attic Project	Christmas Lunch for isolated people	£ 320.00	£ 320.00	08/09/16		
Seedfield TRA	Supplies for cake decorating class	£ 280.00	£ 280.00	08/09/16		
Bury Asian Women's	ESOL & Confidence classes	£ 500.00	No papers	deferred		
		£ 3100.00	£ 2600.00			
	1	Available	£5400			

# **Bury West**

Group	Details	Amount requested	Amount allocated	Date approved
All Saints Amateur Operatic Society	Update gents toilets and kitchen	£ 500.00	£ 500.00	07/07/16
Fusiliers Court Residents Assoc.	Improvements to Close & Celebration	£ 500.00	£ 500.00	07/07/16
		£ 1000.00	£ 1000.00	
		Available	£7000	

## <u>Prestwich</u>

Group	Details		Amount requested																						mount located	Date approved
Big Knit	Wool and labels	£	500.00	£	500.00	30/06/16																				
Azamrah Youth Club	Summer Play scheme	£	500.00	£	500.00	30/06/16																				
		£	1000.00	£	1000.00																					
		A	vailable	1	E <b>7000</b>																					

# <u>Radcliffe</u>

Group	Details	Amount requested	Amount allocated	Date approved
Abbey Court Residents Assoc	Raised Beds for vegetables	£ 500.00	£ 500.00	05/07/16
East Lancashire Paper Mill Cricket	Family Fun Day & raise awareness of club	£ 500.00	£ 500.00	05/07/16
	Community event celebrate 300yrs of free			
Hewlett Court	Masons	£ 500.00	£ 0.00	No priorities
Friends of Nuttall Park	Fencing to protect wildflower patch	£ 485.00	£ 485.00	13/09/16
		£ 1985.00	£ 1485.00	
	1	Available	£6515	

		Amount Amount				
Group	Details	re	quested	al	located	Date approved
Greenmount Village Community	Create a cafe for people with Dementia	£	500.00	£	400.00	06/07/16
St Marys School, Hawkshaw	Gardening equipment for children	£	500.00	£	400.00	06/07/16
Tottington Holiday Play scheme	Summer holiday activities	£	500.00	£	400.00	06/07/16
Rotary Club of Tott & Bury West	Improvements to St Johns Graveyard	£	500.00	£	400.00	06/07/16
Brambles Residents Association	Kitchen equipment & Implement Bingo	£	500.00	£	400.00	06/07/16
Hewlett Court	Comm event celebrate 300yrs free Masons	£	500.00		£0.00	No priorities met
Friends of Nuttall Park	Fencing to protect wildflower patch	£	485.00	£	485.00	13/09/16
		£	3485.00	£	2485.00	
		Ava	ilable		£5515	

## Whitefield and Unsworth

Group	Details		Amount requested		mount located	Date approved
Eden Garden Allotments	Summer open day	£	500.00	£	500.00	05/07/16
Elms Community Centre	Elms in Bloom Competition	£	500.00	£	500.00	05/07/16
Whitefield Graveyard Comm Grp	Improve pathways	£	500.00	£	500.00	05/07/16
Elms Community TRA	Maintenance of green house & tools	£	490.00	£	490.00	20/09/16
Hollins Village Bowling Club	Maintenance items & stationary	£	485.00	£	485.00	20/09/16
Nipper Lane Allotment Assoc	fencing to make pond safe	£	500.00	с	leclined	
		£	2975.00	£	2475.00	
		A	vailable	£	5525.00	

### Cross Township

Group	Details	Amount requested		Amount allocated	Date approved
Friend of Bury Young Carers	Activities	£	750.00	£ 750.00	28/06/16
The Urban Cycle Centre CIC	Setting up workshop facility @ Phillips Park	£	750.00	declined	Invited to re apply

		Available		£1080.00		
		£	8370.00	£	6920.00	
Victoria Comm & Youth Centre	Rental of centre & football net	£	750.00	£	400.00	30/08/16
Bury Voluntary Rangers	various tools for maintenance	£	500.00	£	500.00	30/08/16
Speakeasy	Leaflets to inform people with Aphasia	£	750.00	£	750.00	30/08/16
Radcliffe Swimming & Polo Club	Senior water polo goals	£	750.00	£	750.00	30/08/16
Women of Worth	Various running cost & Volunteer travel	£	750.00	£	750.00	28/06/16
Bury East Sports Association	Annual party in the park	£	750.00	£	400.00	28/06/16
Langley Allotments	Provide disabled access to communal area	£	750.00	£	750.00	28/06/16
Prestwich Carnival Committee	Hire of stage for Carnival	£	750.00	£	750.00	22/06/16
Little Britain Anglers	HD Camera's x 2	£	370.00	£	370.00	28/06/16
The Eagles Wing	Beginners English Group	£	750.00	£	750.00	28/06/16

This page is intentionally left blank